3. RIGHT TO REPRESENTATION

Participation in the Disciplinary process, whether as the individual against whom the complaint/allegation has been levelled, or as a witness invited to interview, can be a stressful situation. The presence of a friend, colleague, or Trade Union/ Professional Organisation representative is appropriate and helpful; reference to the Disciplinary Policy and Procedure will explain the employee rights to such representation.

Representation can be by Trade Union/Professional Organisation (including full-time Officers) or individual can be accompanied by a fellow member of staff or a friend or a relative not acting in a legal capacity. If the employee requests to bring their lawyer in a representative capacity, this should be raised immediately with HR who will seek legal advice from the CLO on whether or not to grant this request based on the circumstances of the case and current case law.

It is the employee’s responsibility to make arrangements to obtain support/Trade union representation if they wish to exercise their right. 

An individual, subject to the disciplinary procedure must be informed of their rights to representation, in writing, prior to any formal interview or hearing.  If an individual attends unrepresented, they should be reminded of their rights to be represented, prior to the commencement of the interview/hearing. Consideration must be given to delay or rearrange the proceedings until a representative is obtained.

To ensure compatibility with our current Disciplinary policy, it is important to note that all the eESS letters require an additional statement with regards to representation. Please include the employees right to be 'accompanied by a friend/colleague not action in a legal capacity. 

